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March 4, 2016

In Attendance:

	Tina Phelan, Co-President
	Nicole Wiles, Co-President
	Kathryn Hart, Principal 

	Heather Conder-Johnson, Vice President
	Stephanie Wheeler, Vice President
	Tracy Hardy, Treasurer 

	Elaine Cappiello, Secretary 
	Keira Schwarz, Member-at-Large
	JoAnne Wood, Member-at-Large


 1. Welcome – Tina opened the meeting, Nicole 2nd.

 2. Review/Approve Meeting Minutes – Tracy moved to approve minutes without corrections; Keira 2nd.

 3. Reports

 a) Principal

· Kathryn will acknowledge both Crazy 8 & Winter Workshop instructors.

· SBAC testing schedules were announced for the week of April 25. The test has been restructured somewhat to take less class time; it's now one hour a day of online testing over five days.

· We made News8 with our Read Across America/Dr. Seuss Day, as well as Shoreline Times with a photo of the kids building a snow fort.  We have several personal connections to anchors at News8.

· We need a new school photographer for next year; Tracy recommended the football team photographer.

· Jennifer Munro, a former DHHS teacher, has been contacted about a storytelling program for grade 1.  Her fee is $300; not already in the budget.  All in favor of adding this amount to the Cultural Arts budget.

 b) Treasurer

· Outstanding invoices include Winter Workshop instructors and Cool-ology .

· Paid invoices include the Movie Night license and Abe Lincoln program.

· Sportswear is still selling.

· BTFE cut another check to replace the lost one for 1441.40; a 2nd check is being cut for $764.80.

· Stop and Shop's A+ Rewards program ends on March 17; we netted $1321 so far.

· Jeffrey School PTO can be found as an AmazonSmile organization. We receive .5% of every purchase made via smile.amazon.com. 

· Kathryn mentioned that the school also received a check from Target Corporation; more research needed for terms and conditions. 

· Taxes can be filed very easily as a small organization; either online or via a postcard. Tracy will follow up.

· Teacher requests for additional funds centered on area rugs and iPads. Kathryn has estimates:  

· 4 iPads/each K-2 class; quoted $6K for 12. Bulk discounts apply for 10+. Quote good until March 19.  Tracy to follow up on where these funds can be pulled.

· 4 area rugs requested; quotes range from $350-$500/each.
· Tracy to call an email vote once possible allocations are determined.

 c) PRC

· RJ Julia spoke about programming opportunities they offer; all agreed that we should be more proactive in partnering with them.  There's an opportunity to have a Jeffrey Night in-store shopping discount.

· Discussion followed about creating a “Jeffrey Week” in Madison, with local business and restaurants on board – RJ, Jia Mei, Ashley's Ice Cream, Grande Apizza.  Shoreline Diner is on board with a fundraiser in April, though located in Guilford. Only Ashley's would need to be approached to join.

· May 10 a suggested date as a tie-in to “Mr. Limoncello's Library” book event.

· Should we hold it later as a summer-reading-list type of encouragement?

· Brown is looking for PTO members

· Public budget meetings started last week

· BOE is reviewing Polson start times as a safety issue, starting the same time as Brown. There is zero cost difference to changing the start time; no additional buses or drivers are needed.

 4. Administrative

 a) Custodian/Food Services Staff Email Vote – All in favor of budget of $120.  Heather moved forward as part of Hospitality Committee and distributed gift bags with chocolates & gift cards. The school's Sunshine Committee handles Administrative Assistant's Day (4/27) & School Nurse Day (5/11).

 b) Voting by Email – Nicole moved to amend bylaws to allow for voting by email on issues that arise between meetings; approved all in favor.  This motion will be added to the General meeting for a vote in May.

 c) Reduce Size of Board – Nicole moved to reduce the number of Members-at-Large positions from 4 to 1 for an overall board size of 8 members; Tracy 2nd, all in favor.

 d) Book Fair – Nicole moved to permit JoAnne to access to funds from 2016-2017 book fair budget to purchase supplies; Keira 2nd, all in favor.

 e) Alan Katz – Kathryn reported that we received payment in the form of a gift card to RJ Julia.  Books will be purchased for the library.
 5. Upcoming Events/Activities

 a) PTO Today Expo in Hartford (March 15th) – this is a half day for us, making it difficult to attend.

 b) Science Week (week of March 28th)

· Pencil stock has arrived; invoice to be submitted.

· Cool-ology would like to do another afterschool session; we receive 5% back.  She has also been booked as a Science Week instructor.

 c) Science Week Family Event (March 31st) – Kathryn confirmed Nano Brothers; Stephanie meeting with Polson for AV setup; Kathryn to send a save the date via Enotify and Backpack Express announcement.

· Discussion followed about creating a Math Week in March that would dovetail with Pi Day (3/14). Arithmatickles a possible program; Pi Day activities, March Math Madness a program held at another school district in Long Island.

· A Pi Day tie-in would move Science Week to a different time 

 d) Art Show (April 6th) – time moved to 6:00 – 7:30; Kathryn suggested Garden Club to host a plant sale during the same time.

 e) Chess – Kathryn has arranged another six week session.

 f) Spring Fling (April 22) 

· Enotify save the date

· dunk tank idea scrapped due to space/weather concerns. 

· Request was made for more ticket driven activities in the gym; perhaps make the DJ part of the games.  

· More staffing is needed for the Cake Walk to distribute/safeguard prizes

 6. Subcommittee Updates/Roundtable Discussion

 a) Book Fair – JoAnne to move ahead and buy décor while still in stock with Scholastic instead of scrambling for it in the fall.

 b) Field Day – Initial plans are starting.

 c) Hospitality to host Teacher Appreciation luncheon on 5/3, with items donated same as last year. Helper signup to include cutlery and linens, etc., to avoid wasted food items.

· Discussion followed to include a helper signup breakfast that Monday morning;

· Monday 5/2 – breakfast; 
Tuesday 5/3 – luncheon; 
Thursday 5/5 – Sugar Truck
 d) Fundraising – Kathryn to touch base with Sugar re: pre-order cupcake fundraiser distributed on 5/5.

 e) Yearbook – 165 ordered already; early-bird discount period has expired. Candids are being collected and the book is being built.  Kathryn to touch base with teachers for their orders. Targeted order forms to be sent to families who haven't ordered.

 f) Garden Club – the greenhouse is going gangbusters; almost out of sprouting room. Kathryn suggested an early-bird plant sale at Art Show in addition to Spring Fling. Elaine to follow up (Approved following the meeting.)

 7. New Business

 a) Fall Workshops – Motion to add Fall Workshops was tabled again until next meeting.

 b) Gift to Jeffrey Ideas – see teacher requests under Treasurers discussion.

 8. Adjournment – Nicole moved to adjourn; Kathryn 2nd.
Next meeting Friday, April 1st at 9:15 a.m.

